
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Town of Gilbert Public Notice 

 
NOTICE OF INTENT- PROPOSED NEW OR INCREASED FEES 

Notice of Intent to Establish Certain Fees in Association  
with Credit Card Transactions 

 
The Gilbert Town Council, at a regular meeting on May 16, 2023, adopted a motion 
to direct staff to publish a Notice of Intention to establish fees related to the 
acceptance of credit cards for Town services and activities. 
 
Pursuant to A. R. S. §§ 9-499.15 and 9-511.01, the Town of Gilbert is providing notice 
of its intention to establish certain fees related to the acceptance of credit cards 
for Town services and activities.  
 
A public hearing on the proposed increase will be held at the regularly-scheduled 
Town Council meeting on August 1, 2023, at 6:30 pm at the Gilbert Council 
Chambers at 50 E. Civic Center Dr., Gilbert Arizona to hear and receive written 
comments regarding the proposed fees. Following this public hearing, the Town 
Council may adopt the proposed fees or any lesser fee. The increase shall become 
effective no sooner than 30 days after adoption of the ordinance. 
 
The proposed fee will be setting a maximum surcharge fee of 4.0% for non-utility 
business services and a maximum $4.00 convenience fee per transaction for utility 
business services and will be posted on Gilbert’s website at gilbertaz.gov.  
 
Although this proposal will impose a surcharge or convenience fee on credit card 
transactions, the Town will still offer convenient alternative payment methods that 
do not incur additional fees. 
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https://www.gilbertaz.gov/departments/clerk-s-office/proposed-new-and-increased-taxes-or-fees

